An important message for the parents of volunteers under 18 years old:
Welcome to the Partnership for Animal Welfare (PAW Rescue).  Volunteers are the backbone of our organization, and we enjoy having parent/teen teams work with us. Younger volunteers definitely help keep us energized!   
  

Because there can be certain risks and hazards in working with animals – especially rescued ones we’re still getting to know -  we observe some important rules about volunteers under 18. 

  
1.  Each child who attends volunteer orientation and assists at adoption shows must be accompanied by at least one adult who is an approved volunteer. The adult is considered the primary volunteer and must be present and involved at all PAW events. 
  
2. Each adult volunteer may assist no more than one child and should be in a position to focus on that child and his/her interaction with the animals. 

3. Volunteers under 18 are assigned to activities on a case-by-case basis. Children under the age of 18 are not assigned as the primary handler for any animal at a show. 

   

We encourage the interest of children in rescue activities, for they are the volunteers of the future. It is also important to us, as it is to you, to provide a venue where children and teens can learn about animal rescue safely. Experience has taught us that the best way to do this is with a one child/teen to one adult ratio with the adult as primary handler.

4. There is an age requirement of 17 for walking kenneled dogs, and a parent must always be present & taking primary responsibility for everyone’s safety in this situation.  All such “buddying” should be authorized and arranged through one of our Kennel Coordinators or the Dog Coordinator.

We thank you for volunteering with us and look forward to seeing you & your teen at future shows.

Sincerely,
Bethany DiPaula, President
Partnership for Animal Welfare

